Appendix 1: Report on visit to Namibia after Cape Town Workshop

To make up for the low Namibian representation at the workshop alluded to earlier, Sumaila proceeded to Namibia immediately following the workshop to have meetings with relevant Namibian stakeholders. He had a series of meetings with a number of key people as described below.
Telephone talk with Dr. Hashali Hamukuaya, Director, BCLME Activity Centre for Marine Resources 

· Briefed Dr. Hamukuaya on the outcome of the Cape Town workshop. 

· He liked what he heard, and suggested that Sumaila meet with Dr. Moses Maurihungirire to discuss Namibia's position on the outcome of the workshop. This was something Sumaila had planned to do anyway.

Meeting with Dr. Moses Maurihungirire, Deputy Director of Resource Management, Ministry of Fisheries and Marine Resources (MFMR) 

· Kevin Stephanus had arranged an appointment with Dr. Maurihungirire for 10 am on May 27, 2004. 

· As confirmed by the Permanent Secretary (see below) and Dr. Hamukuaya, Dr. Maurihungirire will serve as the main contact with our project from the MFMR. 

· Sumaila spent over 2 hours explaining to Dr. Maurihungirire what happened at the workshop, which he could not attend because of a break in communication.

· In particular, Sumaila briefed him on the modeling decisions made at the workshop. Dr. Maurihungirire agreed with our decisions, and confirmed that the modelling plans we agreed upon are acceptable to Namibia. 

· Dr. Maurihungirire also stated that he and the Ministry will give us all the support we need to do the job. 

· Dr. Maurihungirire gave me a number of names in the Ministry who will be helpful to the project in various ways. 

· Regarding our request for approval of the Ministry to allow collaboration with Dave’s study for the Ministry and our project, Dr. Maurihungirire said there should be no problem. He advised us to send a formal request to him (and the Permanent Secretary) so we can get their formal approval. We are glad to say that the approval has now been granted.
· Regarding the problems we are having about data on the longline fleet in Namibia, Dr. Maurihungirire confirmed that there was not much data, but he also agreed that it would be better for us to develop our computational model with whatever little data available.

· All in all, this was truly a positive meeting.

Meeting with the Permanent Secretary (PS), MFMR, Ms Mbako. 

· Dr. Maurihungirire took Sumaila and Kevin Stephanus to meet the PS after their meeting with him.

· The PS was happy that Sumaila came to inform her and her staff about the outcome of the workshop, because she was worried that her Ministry had missed out on a very important workshop by not being able to send representatives to the workshop.

· Ms Mbako pledged to give us all the support we need to successfully execute the project. 

· She also confirmed that Dr. Maurihungirire would serve as the Ministry’s main contact for our project. 

Meeting with the Director of Policy, Planning and Economics, MFMR, Ms Anna Erastus

· Ms Erastus took office on May 17, 2004, so she was just settling in. Still Sumaila took the opportunity to inform her about our project and the Cape Town workshop.

· Again, we got the full support of the director, this is very important because the economic division is under her leadership.  

· Sumaila raised the issue of forming a local Economic and Social Data Working Group as suggested at the Cape Town workshop by Dr. Doug Butterworth. She immediately proposed two members of her division to join the working group. 
Meeting with the Special Adviser, MFMR, Dr. Paul Nichols

· Sumaila updated Dr. Paul Nichols on the project and workshop, which he will pass on to the Minister.

· Dr. Paul Nichols provided Sumaila with information about the people to contact in Namibia for help and data.

Meeting with the Chief Technical Advisor, BCLME, Dr. Mick O’Toole

· Sumaila explained what happened at the workshop.

· Dr. O’Toole asked for a group photo of the workshop participants, which Sumaila provided to him. 

· Dr. O’Toole informed Sumaila that he plans to cover our project in the next issue of the BCLME Newsletter, and is therefore looking forward to the Workshop Report.

· Sumaila requested that our project website be linked to the BCLME website, which he agreed to.

Other people Sumaila planned to talk to or meet but could not were Ms Aina Uulenga, Deputy Director of Policy, Planning and Economics, and Mr. Titus Ilende, Head of Hake Research. We have since been in contact with Mr. Titus Ilende, who has pledged his support to our effort. Sumaila also could not get to meet industry representative during his visit but project team members, Kevin Stephanus and Dave Japp are in contact with them.
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